From: Hein Verbruggen (N
Sent: vendredi 4 avril 2014 09:58

To: I

cc: I

Subject:

Dear CIRC-Members,
| am appreciative of your prompt answer of March 11 to my letter of March 10.

| note with satisfaction that you agree that CIRC needs to acquire a good understanding of the past of
(anti-)doping in cycling and that your investigation will therefore be “as broad as possible”.

However, you must have noted that | also emphasize in my letter specifically that this should
encompass also an investigation into a number of issues/questions on WADA’s/USADA’s role and it
strikes that you do not seem to be willing to confirm this. Could | therefore repeat my request to
have a confirmation that the CIRC will indeed look into this.

There are strong indications that WADA has played an important role in the nomination of the CIRC-
Members. Obviously it will be important for CIRC’s credibility if it would guarantee its independence
by confirming that WADA's role and actions are also under scrutiny. In this respect | refer to the
specific issues that | raised in my letter.

Sincerely,

Hein Verbruggen



